Lions Bay PAC Meeting – June 12, 2014
 

Present: Kim Thompson (Chair), Heather Hood (Co-Chair), Larissa Mead-Wescott (Secretary), Elizabeth Moore (DPAC Rep), Scott Wallace (Principal), Meighan Jury, Tracy Ganske, Noelene Searle,  Tanya Gienger, Karyn Jones, Nancy Richmond
 

1.0 Meeting called to order 7:04 pm
 
2.0 Approval of the minutes from May 27, 2014
Moved by Tracy, seconded by Meighan, approved by consensus
 

3.0 Approval of the Agenda
Moved by Meighan, seconded by Heather, approved by consensus
 

4.0 Principal’s report

· Brief discussion of ongoing job action

· There will be 2 divisions at Lions Bay next year, but the leadership role is still being discussed.  Scott Wallace will be here Wednesday afternoons every week, but the Head Teacher position is not settled.

· Gleneagles has a single K/1 class of 20 students at this point; Lions Bay has a K/1 class of 22 (max class size) - but there’s a possibility of adding more K’s here by shifting to a K/1 and a 1/2/3 classroom, so no inquiries here are being turned away

· No change in bell times for next year because there was not enough opportunity to discuss this before the precipitous end of the year – we will have to postpone this discussion to next year.  A couple of parents were opposed to the change.  It was noted that the bus from Gleneagles is now arriving 20-25 minutes later than it used to get here.  Part of the problem is getting the kids on the bus at Gleneagles in a timely fashion – they will work on this next year.
5.0 Introduction of new 2014/15 PAC executive
PAC Chair – Karyn Jones

PAC Vice -Chair – Heather Hood
PAC Treasurer – John Robb
PAC Secretary – Jennie Cipolla and Marija Bonner

DPAC Rep – Tracy Ganske
6.0 Treasurer’s report
· We have come out in the black, in part because we didn’t end up doing the highway sign project for which money had been allocated.
· The yoga mats have been purchased.
· All three Lego tables were sold, netting around $325 for the PAC
· Final Fun Food numbers not in yet
· John will present the finalized budget next year

7.0 DPAC report
· Elizabeth perceives the DPAC meetings to consistently be a celebration of the excellence of the district, and has really enjoyed the opportunity to take part in these.
· SD45 is providing world-class education to our students; as an example, BC recently achieved the highest rankings in English and Math scores in the English-speaking world.
· SD45 receives >1000 students from out of district each year, including international students, and these provide a significant source of revenue; thus, the district is well-resourced relative to other districts.
· The district is down about 30 children in total, which is roughly “breaking even.”
· Stuart Shankar’s Self-Regulation workshop in August is a strongly supported offering.
· There is now going to be organic waste recycling throughout SD45, with implementation as of Sept/14.  The idea is to reinforce the “Pack it in, pack it out” concept.  As there is no organic waste pickup at school, kids will have to bring their waste home.  Lions Bay is currently an exception in the metro Vancouver area, as we do not have any municipal organic pickup, but because the school district is required to comply with this mandate, they will have to figure out a way to implement the plan regardless.

8.0 Fundraising Update
· Clothing (t-shirts) Sale – Tabled until September, but Tanya and Noelene will work on it over the summer so it’s ready to go in September.
· Blank greeting cards – $140 worth of cards were sold at the Art and Garden Festival.  Some are for sale at the store.  A blurb was written up regarding the cards in the Lions Bay News.  The project has earned about $400 profit so far. 
9.0 Sister School update – Karyn and Tracy will package up the costumes and send them down to Guatemala.
10.0 Thank you’s

Thanks to Shannon and Neolene for ornament sale

Thanks to John Robb for a lot of behind-the-scenes Treasurer work

Thanks to Larissa for Secretarial responsibilities

Thanks to Tracey for doing cards and sister school and Fun Food


Thanks to Nancy for all the work she does – Fun Food, bake sale, Scholastics


Thanks to Lori for her work on Scholastics


Thanks to Elizabeth for her work on DPAC


Thanks to Heather for her work with Fun Food, the camping trip, the pancake breakfast, the 


fabulous Sports Day, and her assistance to Kim as Vice-Chair


Thanks to Kim for her work as Chair


…And a general acknowledgement that many others went unrecognized but have contributed significantly to the success of the school and all our students.
Meeting is adjourned at 7:52 pm
 

Respectfully submitted,

Larissa Mead-Wescott
 

 

